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News Release

Don’t Let Your Winter Escape Cost You More Money
Snowbirds need to prepare before they head south

St. Paul, MN – Thousands of Minnesotans are heading south to escape the cold and snow. Some folks leave for weeks or months. Regardless of how long they are going to be gone, homeowners need to protect their homes from winter-related losses. According to the Insurance Information Institute, more than 10 percent of all catastrophic losses are the result of winter storms and the average homeowners claim for water damage and freezing is $3,098.  


Homeowners need to protect themselves from perils such as frozen pipes, ice dams, and burglary. 

“Before folks head south, they should review their homeowner’s insurance policy and contact their agent if they have any questions,” said Al Parsons, President and CEO, Insurance Federation of Minnesota.

One task that needs to be added to the ‘To Do’ list before Minnesotans leave is: “Have I properly prepared my home to be vacant for weeks or months?”

The Insurance Federation of Minnesota offers the following tips to protect your home and your pocketbook from loss.

1. Set timers on more than one lamp in your home. Set the timers to turn on and off at different times each day, so as to give the impression that someone is home. Make sure you use a UL Listed timer.

2. Stop the newspaper and mail, or have the mail forwarded to your temporary location.

3. Ask a friend, or hire a neighbor, to come check on your home periodically. That way, if they encounter a problem, it can be fixed quicker, lessening any damage. Activity at your home will lower the chance that it will be burglarized.

4. Make sure the people in Minnesota who are keeping an eye on things know how to reach you. Share your itinerary and proper phone numbers, including cell phone numbers.

5. Arrange for someone to shovel or plow your driveway.

6. Keep the thermostat at a reasonable level, such as 58 degrees.

7. Turn the water off to prevent water damage from a frozen broken, or burst pipes.

8. In the event there is a loss, bring your insurance policy number and contact information with you. 
“Many retirees love Minnesota because they leave it when it is a frozen tundra. They return when it starts to thaw out. By taking precautions before they leave, they lower their risk that something will happen to their home while they are away,” said Parsons.

 The Insurance Federation of Minnesota is a state trade association whose members primarily are Minnesota-based insurance companies.   The Federation also sponsors the Insurance Help Line, which offers free answers to questions about insurance.  Questions are taken 24 hours a day at (651) 222-3800 in the Twin Cities metro area and at 1-800-642-6121 in Greater Minnesota.  You can also visit our website at: www.insurancefederation.org and click on the Insurance HelpLine link.
Source: Insurance Information Institute
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